
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

THE FIRST PANDEMIC MEMORIAL SEAT IS INSTALLED 

She’s done it! Josie first mentioned her idea of raising money for one or two seats to 
act as memorials to 2020, the first year of the Covid-19 pandemic, in our November 
2020 edition. She then brought the issue to our attention again in May 2021, when with 
typical enthusiasm, she highlighted places where the seats could go as well as 
encouraging more donations. And now she is able to sit on the first seat to be installed 
and appreciate the fruition of her campaign. Well done Josie – you are a star! 
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DIARY OF EVENTS JUNE 2022 / JULY 2022  
 
 

Date Day Event Time Place / Contact 
Weekly Sun Church Services: venue, time and 

type of service varies 
Varies See Church notice board 

Weekly Tues  Seated Exercise 
Friday sessions temporarily stopped  

9.30am UVH: info@oakactivities.com 

Weekly Wed Upwood Table Tennis Club  2.30pm UVH: Jack 711511 

Weekly Wed Messy Play 11-1pm UVH: Chloe 07758130088 

Weekly Thurs Morning Prayer followed by 
Breakfast Club 

8.30am
9.00am 

UVH: Jean 813742 

Weekly 
(term-
time only) 

Fri Great Fen: Little Bugs @ the 
Countryside Centre, Ramsey Heights 

10.30 – 
12 noon 

GF: www.wildlifebcn.org/events 
or call 710420 

June 

Throughout the 
month of June 

30 days Wild – random acts of 
wildness 

 www.wildlifebcn.org/30DaysWild 

 3rd &  
4th  

 Fri,  
Sat 

Talk :  
Re-enactment: Hereward the Wake  

2-5pm 
11-6pm 

RRM: see website or Facebook 

3rd  Fri Short Service of Thanksgiving 11.30am St Peter’s: Jean: 813742 

3rd Fri Parish Platinum Jubilee celebrations 1pm Janice.burgess@upwood.org, 
David.Awit@upwood.org 
Denise 711735 

5th Sun Holy Communion 9.30am St Peter’s: Jean: 813742 

6th Mon Parish Council meeting 7pm Carol Bilverstone: 07835 939547: 
parishclerk@upwood.org 

11th & 12th  Sat & Sun Cycling Tour of Cambridgeshire All day enquiries@tourofcambridgeshire.com 

12th Sun Morning Prayer- lay led 9.30am St Peter’s: Jean: 813742 

12th  Sun RGC: Trip to Beales Roses  Ian: 710702 

13th  Mon Free Community CPR session at UVH 7pm Alison: alison.mccreery59@gmail.com 

18th Sat ‘Celebrate the Fens’ Day incl. free 
guided tour of Wood Walton NNR 

TBC 710420 
www.wildlifebcn.org/events 

19th  Sun Holy Communion led by Rev Osborne 9.30am St Peter’s: Jean:813742 

20th Mon Free Community CPR session at UVH 7pm Alison: alison.mccreery59@gmail.com 

20th  Mon RGC: Vegetable Varieties Today 7pm RCC: Ian: 710702 

26th  Sun Morning Prayer- lay led 9.30am St Peter’s: Jean: 813742 

28th Tues Craft and Chat 2pm UVH: Heather:814432 

July 

2nd & 3rd  Sat / Sun National vintage cycle meeting  RRM: Ian :710702 

4th  Mon Parish Council meeting 7pm Carol Bilverstone: 07835 939547: 
parishclerk@upwood.org 

9th  Sat Ramsey Carnival @RRM   

17th Sun “Thank You” concert by Upwood 
Ukuleles: garden of Carlton House 

4pm Doug: 814114, 07709 930398  
pndmcleod@btinternet.com 

18th Mon Home to Home: Art with Esther 7.30pm UVH: Pauline 814114 

23rd Sat RGC: Annual Show: Rural Museum  Ian:710702 

26th Tues Craft and Chat 2pm UVH: Heather: 814432 
 

Deadline for the August 2022 Newsletter is 15th July 2022 

http://www.wildlifebcn.org/30Days
mailto:Janice.burgess@upwood.org
mailto:David.Awit@upwood.org
mailto:parishclerk@upwood.org
http://www.wildlifebcn.org/events
mailto:parishclerk@upwood.org


 3 

UPWOOD CRICKET CLUB 
 

Juniors 
With our three Level 2 ECB coaches and two new level one 
coaches the club will continue to deliver the best coaching it can 
to ensure that the juniors continue to improve, no matter what 
level they are, in a fun and progressive way. 
 

For the 2022 season we are running the following teams: 
One Under 9 six-a-side softball ; 2 Under 11 eight-a-side hardball; 1 Under 13 eight-a-
side hardball; 1 Under 13 eleven-a-side hardball; 1 Under 15 eleven-a-side hardball 

 

Summer training will continue on Monday nights from 5.10pm to 6.20pm for Under 11’s 
(school year 6 and below) and 6.30pm to 8pm for Under 12’s and older junior players. 
Our under 13 team last year won the county cup and went onto represent 
Huntingdonshire in the Regional Final vs Horsford (Norfolk) 
 

Seniors 
It looks like we will have record number of adult players this year and, as a result, the 
club will be putting out the following teams throughout the season: 
Saturday 1st Team competing in the Hunts League Division 1 
Saturday 2nd Team competing in the Hunts League Division 3 
Sunday 1st Team competing in the Rutland League Division 4 West 
There will also be Friendly XI games with a mixture of youth and experience. 
Adult training will be on Wednesday evenings from 6pm to 8pm. 
 

Facility Improvements 
As part of our continued drive to improve the facilities we have carried out some ground 
work since the end of the season. This year will be the first full year that the nursery 
ground will be used for all junior games for the Under 13 team and below. 
Unfortunately, we had a number of break-ins last year. Thankfully, the insurance 
covered most of the cost - but not the inconvenience; most of the stolen items have 
now been replaced. We have started to improve our security and will continue to do 
so. As our old scoreboard was starting to fall apart, we have bought a second-hand 
electronic scoreboard that looks very smart. 
 

Overseas Player 
For a number of years, the club has considered whether to invite an overseas player to 
join us for the summer but, we have not taken the plunge until now! However, as we 
are starting to get more and more talented youngsters, we have looked into setting up 
a reciprocal arrangement with another club overseas where we can “exchange” young 
players during our respective summers. UCC is thrilled to announce that Jake Wynd, a 
top order bat and spinner is joining us from Longford CC (Australia). He also plays for 
Gippsland U21. Jake has arrived in the UK and is settling into his summer home in 
Ramsey. He will help out around the club particularly with the juniors. 
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UPWOOD CRICKET CLUB (continued) 
 

The club would love to hear from anyone who might be interested in getting involved 
in anyway; we are always looking for new members, players, officials or supporters of 
any age or experience and we have a number of differing priced sponsorship options 
for local businesses. Please contact Neil at npe.tuffin@gmail.com or on 07968771138 
or visit www.upwood.play-cricket.com for more information. 
Good luck to everyone for the 2022 season.                                                              Neil Tuffin 
 

Our April meeting was the ever-popular Bunny 
Drive and Linda reigned supreme. She won so 
many of the rounds that all the other members 
present wanted access to her dice and yogurt pot!  

 

By the time you read this we will have hosted the Raptor Centre and 
been treated to a wonderful flying display by their magnificent birds 
of prey in the village hall. The original intention was to fly the birds 
over the community orchard and allotments but avian flu precautions 
prevented this. 
 

In June we are visiting Lindsey and Peter’s garden in Upwood village for a private 
viewing, followed by refreshments and chat. Local artist Esther Rowley is our guest 
speaker on July 18th and she will no doubt be inspiring us to try our hand at all kinds of 
drawing. I just hope that she isn’t going to be too disappointed with the chairman’s 
efforts! We don’t meet in August but our meetings will restart on Monday 26th 
September in the village hall at 7.30pm. New members and visitors are always 
welcome.                             Pauline 
 
LONG- SERVING COUNCILLOR STEPS DOWN 
 

Andrew Perkins decided not to seek re-election to the Parish 
Council after nearly 20 years. Andrew became a councillor in 2003 
because he “wanted to serve his local community”. He said that 
he “really enjoyed being part of a team as well as being able to 
express his opinion and, hopefully make a difference in a quiet 
way, behind the scenes”. During his time as a councillor Andrew 
held many different roles, but his final responsibilities were as 
tree officer, ground maintenance and the cemetery at the bottom 

of Meadow Road. When I asked him “why now” his simple reply was “it seemed like it 
was my time.“  
 

The newsletter committee would like to thank Andrew on behalf of all its readers for 
his dedicated service to us all.              The editor 
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UPWOOD GOLF SOCIETY 
 

Upwood Golf Society held its first event of the year on 22nd April 
at Lakeside Golf and Country Club. The committee are pleased to 
say that among the 32 players were 5 new members, which helped 
to make up for those members who had prior commitments. The 
Society not only includes players from Upwood but welcomes 
members from the surrounding area. 

 

The day was in our usual format of a team round on the Par3 course followed by a full 
English breakfast. Then, on to the main course for a Team 9-hole Texas scramble 
followed by a 9-hole individual Stableford. The event was rounded off in the evening, 
with an excellent 3 course meal at the Ale House, Ramsey and prize giving. The winners 
of the above events and the individual prizes were so well spread that nearly half the 
players came home with a prize. That’s the Handicap secretary patting himself on the 
back! 
 

The overall champion for the day was Walt Coleman who was the first to receive the 
Steve Matthews Memorial Trophy as well as a trophy for the mantlepiece and a voucher 
for the golf shop. 
 

Any golfer in the area is very welcome to join us – both men and ladies.  We welcome 
players of all abilities from beginners to low handicappers - so no one need feel out of 
place.  
 

The next Open event is on 23rd September, but we hope to organise some other Society 
games before then and something for the Jubilee event on Friday 3rd June at the 
Upwood Cricket Club. 
 

For more information, please contact Howard Smith 07770 847953. 

 
 
FREE COMMUNITY CPR SESSION IN UPWOOD VILLAGE HALL 

There are going to be 2 free sessions offering 
expert instruction on how to perform CPR. 
 

Monday 13th June or Monday 20th June at 
7pm for 1 hour approximately 
 

To reserve your place please contact: 
alison.mccreery59@gmail.com 
Spaces are limited so please book early. 
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It’s a busy time at the Great Fen, as new wildlife is seen all 
around us and new people discover our sites. We have 
schools and community groups visiting weekly, enjoying 

pond dipping, sweep netting, bat spotting and more, so if you’re involved with a local 
group and interested in a field trip to become wildlife explorers book your spot soon.   
 

In June half-term families can join us to create bee hotels 
and wildflower seed bombs to help essential pollinators at 
home. We also celebrate the return of Celebrate the Fens 
Day on Saturday 18th June which we’re supporting by 
offering a special free guided walk at Woodwalton Fen NNR. 
And remember, June is time for ‘30 Days Wild’ where the 
whole country gets signed up for daily Random Acts of 
Wildness. www.wildlifebcn.org/30DaysWild   

 

In July our Dragonfly walks return with another Rothschild Bungalow Open Day to 
coincide with the Huntingdonshire History Festival. Not to be missed! 

 
Book all our events online at www.wildlifebcn.org/events or call 710420 for more 
information. Thank you for supporting the Wildlife Trust BCN as we work for a Wilder 
Future across our counties.                       Danielle Page 

http://www.wildlifebcn.org/events
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ST. PETER’S CHURCH 
 

Services for June.  
June 3rd           Short service of Thanksgiving at 11.30am 
June 5th           Holy Communion  
June 12th         Morning Prayer                        Lay Led  
June 19th         Holy Communion                     Rev Osborne  
June 26th          Morning Prayer                       Lay Led  
  

I am sure that you will have noticed that the first service in June at St Peters is different 
from the usual. This service is reviving an old custom whereby, usually at Petertide, 
(which is the annual day of celebration at St Peters), Manning’s Fair would come to 
Upwood and set up on the car park and in the High Street in front of the Cross Keys and 
subsequently, in the field at the top of Church Lane next to the Cricket Field. There are 
still villagers who remember Manning’s fair with fondness when it was situated in the 
‘Feast Field’, but sadly no-one with personal experience of seeing the swing boats etc 
in the car park and Upwood High Street. 
 

In the days when the village school was in the building which is now the Village Hall the 
children would go to school in the morning, and then walk up to the church where there 
was a short service of thanksgiving. This was also the signal for the opening of the fair. 
The children were then taken to the ‘Feast Field’ where they, I imagine, met their 
families and were free to enjoy themselves for the rest of the day. Sadly, there is no fair 
any longer, but I am sure that the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations on the cricket 
field will be joyful ones and anyone who wishes to come to the service of Thanksgiving 
at St Peters on their way to the cricket field at 11.30am will be very welcome.  
 

Other than this exciting addition, the church continues to be open every day, normally 
from somewhere between 8.30am and 9.00am in the morning until around 7.00pm for 
private prayer or just for a quiet place to sit. We have also resumed serving tea and 
coffee (and biscuits) at the end of the Sunday service.  
 

Morning Prayer, closely followed by the ever-popular Breakfast Club, has now resumed, 
having been rudely interrupted by the need to use the Village Hall as a Polling Station 
on 5th May. For those who are not familiar with the timing, there is a short service of 
Morning Prayer at 8.30am followed at 9.00am by a selection of bacon and /or egg rolls, 
toasted teacakes, a selection of teas and more types and flavours of coffee than you 
can imagine - all at very reasonable prices. All ages are welcome and we are in the 
village hall until 10.00 am.  
 

Plans are already in place for the popular Christmas Tree Festival due to be held on 3rd 
December. More details nearer the date.               Jo Paxton 
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We’re hosting a ‘Party in the Park’   
 

 at the UPWOOD CRICKET CLUB  
 

on 
 

Friday 3rd June 2022 from 1:00pm onwards 
 

Free event  
 

Everyone welcome! 
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WE’RE PLANNING TO HOST  
 

¶ A ‘BYO’ party in the park  

¶ Live music from Louise Alban 

¶ A 50s music extravaganza 

¶ BBQ food will be available for a small charge (see below for 
booking) 

¶ Family/kids field games  

¶ A ‘Cruftswood’ event- bring your furry friends to be judged by 
the kids! 

¶ A Victoria sponge competition – bring your favourite home-
baked masterpiece to be judged by our ‘older’ village residents! 

 

WHAT YOU CAN BRING 
 

Your own food and drinks (bar will be available for those who want it) 

Tables/chairs/picnic rugs (extra if you have them please, to share with 
those who don’t) 

Your own jubilee table or party decorations (if you have them) 

Gazebos/umbrellas (if needed!) 

 

HOW YOU CAN HELP 
 

If you’re planning to attend (or want to have  

BBQ food), let us know if you can, so we have  

an idea of numbers to cater for. 
 

Let us know if you have any bunting or jubilee 
decorations that you can donate or loan to us  

for the event – the more the merrier! 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
 

Check out our parish’s:  

Facebook page and 

our village notice boards  
 

GET IN TOUCH  

at 

Janice.burgess@upwood.org 

David.Awit@upwood.org  

or call  

Denice   

01487 711735 

 

mailto:Janice.burgess@upwood.org
mailto:David.Awit@upwood.org
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UPWOOD PRIMARY ACADEMY 
 

We’re having a wonderful summer term at Upwood. The children have been working 
hard and we’re making the most of the warmer weather with lots of outdoor learning 
and activities. 
 

A highlight of the term so far has been our May Day dance. This was a whole-school 
event and it was wonderful to have so many family members joining us as spectators. 
Our pupils all had a brilliant time, our Year 6 class opened and closed the event with a 
traditional maypole dance. Our other year groups also performed their own musical-
themed dances. All our classes practised so hard for their dances and they were all 
amazing. A special thanks goes to Rachel, our dance coach, for her amazing 
choreography!  
 

We’ve all enjoyed taking part in outdoor activities this term. 
Our Foundation class enjoyed a session making structures out 
of willow twigs, using lengths of colourful felt and wool to 
thread in and around their creations. The children also made 
dreamcatchers and yo-yos out of wooden hoops which they 
decorated.  
 

We have been very lucky to receive lots of books which have 
been donated from our pupils’ families. We now have a special 
reading wheelbarrow where children can choose a book to 
read at lunchtimes. Thank you to everyone who donated, the 
children will really enjoy reading the new books. 
 

Our Year 4 pupils have been doing some brilliant 
work on exploring their emotions. They used 
emojis to represent different feelings they might 
experience and talked about when they might feel 
like the emoji they were holding. They then created 
their own emojis -amazing work Year 4! 
 

The children always enjoy being creative and our 
Year 3 class have been enjoying their art lessons 

drawing peppers. They used different resources to draw them, from traditional pencils 
and paint to drawing apps on the iPads – the finished pieces looked great! 
 

Overall, it’s been a fabulous term. Thank you so much to all our parents, carers and to 
our local community. You all do so much to support us and we’re very grateful. And 
thank you to our wonderful teaching team, who always go the extra mile for our pupils. 
We’re very lucky here at Upwood! 
 

We look forward to updating you with everything we’ve been up to in the rest of the 
summer term in the next issue.          Katy Condon 
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UPWOOD COMMUNITY ORCHARD  
 

The Community Orchard is … pink all over; well not quite but we 
have moved from the glorious sunny yellow of the daffodils and 
cowslips to shades of pink and white of the apple and pear. 
Blossom time in the Community Orchard has been a wonderful 
occasion to sit and enjoy the view with the plum and quince 
starting off the show (unfortunately a sharp frost in late April 
caught a few of the trees) and then the apple and pears joined the 
dance with branches laden with blossom blowing in the breeze.  

 

Work has started on tidying up the rose hedge, the protective wire fence being removed 
and the long grasses cut back to enable mulching of the bushes. A small willow frame 
has appeared to encourage the wild honeysuckle to climb, rather than ramble along the 
ground, and the willow slips placed in the wet ground by the pond appear to have taken. 
The pathways through the site have been re-established with regular mowing – we 
would politely ask visitors to try to keep to the paths to prevent damage to the flowers 
and grasses. Talking of which reminds me that I spotted some quaking grass just this 
morning – the seeds were donated when the rewilding scheme started and sown last 
autumn. Hopefully these will the first of many new grasses that will appear.  
 

The herb bed at the top of the site has been planted up but Benjamin Bunny and his 
furry friends seem determined to eat not just their supper, but also their breakfast, and 
seem particularly fond of sage and fennel. I am convinced that they are also getting help 
from ‘Bambi’ and his cousins. There are some who might say that this will improve their 
flavour when caught and casseroled but I couldn’t possibly comment!  
 

The prolonged dry spell has meant that regular watering of not only the flower and herb 
beds has been necessary, despite planting up with drought tolerant plants, but also the 
freshly planted trees especially the ornamental Japanese cherry. I was delighted to see 
that the scented geraniums planted in tubs by Snowy’s seat have started to flower 
whilst the two different mints by the original bench are flourishing – do take a gentle 
rub of the leaves and enjoy the refreshing smell when next you visit the Orchard.  
 

Volunteers to help with weeding and watering are always welcome – please contact 
either Liz Carter (813008) email: lizcarter261@btinternet.com or Julia Evans (711388) 
if you would like to join our small group of orchard helpers.                                 Liz Carter 

 
CRAFT AND CHAT 
 

This friendly group meets on the last Tuesday of the month in the village hall at 2pm. 
Everyone and all crafts are welcome. Contact Heather 814432 for more details. 
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UPWOOD & RAVELEYS COMMUNITY ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION  
 

It is wonderful to see that several new members have taken up the 
challenge to work on an allotment of their own recently, and  I can see 
encouraging signs of activity. A few sheds have been erected to offer 
protection and a degree of comfort for plot holders in inclement 
weather, besides being a storage area for tools.  
 

Many people have worked tirelessly during the early part of spring to 
redesign their plots, till the soil and plant out some early vegetables. Unfortunately, 
April was a very dry month with little rainfall, and the plots are in dire need of sustained 
and steady rain. I noticed that the lower plots of the allotments had some moisture, but 
those further up the hill towards the main road had soil akin to almost concrete! Thank 
goodness most of the plot holders had enriched their soil with organic matter in the 
autumn to improve conditions.  
 

Some of the newly acquired plots have been fenced in already. This helps to deter wild 
life from eating the young leaves. Several new tenants have decided to lay down some 
sturdy plastic sheeting and place wooden raised beds on top. More cages have been 
erected to protect fruit and young plants. Broad beans, potatoes, leeks, onions, 
tomatoes, strawberries and rhubarb are growing well, with some protected by volumes 
of fleece which allows the rain and sunshine through. The Ukrainian Street Fighter 
stands ready to guard the plots and colourful bunting flapping in the breeze will most 
certainly deter the birds. 
 

It was with regret that I decided to vacate my plot at Easter. I have valued the friendly 
and supportive atmosphere of others during my time as a tenant and will miss working 
in such a beautiful area with outstanding views of the hills in the distance. I will enjoy 
sitting quietly in the orchard though and encourage you to do the same!    Lesley Owen 
 

Note from the editor: We will miss your lyrical reports, Lesley, they have always painted 
such lovely pictures. We look forward to reading Liz’s allotment musings in the future. 
 

UPWOOD AND THE RAVELEYS HISTORY GROUP 
 

The Upwood Local History Group meets every 2 months in the Village Hall. We welcome 
new members or people are welcome to just attend a particular talk. All you need to 
do is turn up on a meeting night and you will be made very welcome. There is an annual 
membership fee if you wish to become a member or you can pay for the particular 
evening that interests you.  
 

Our most recent talks have covered topics as far ranging as WWI in Ramsey, the Private 
Life of Cromwell, Saxon and Medieval Finds from the A14 Excavations and an update on 
Must Farm, the Bronze Village. Members are notified by email of programme details.  
 

The next meeting of the Group will be on at 7.30pm on 20 July 2022. For further 
information please contact Ian 710702.                        Mervyn Harvey 
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RAMSEY AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 
 

Our April meeting was a talk by Nigel Stuart on ‘Self Sufficiency from your 
Garden’.  Our regular meetings with talks and demonstrations are held at 
the Ramsey Community Centre at 7.30 on the third Monday of each month.   
 

The meeting in June is ‘Vegetable Varieties Today’ by Mike Day. We 
welcome visitors to individual meetings or the membership for a year is £10 
per person. Group visits are also open to visitors. The first is to Beales Roses 

on 12th June and the other to the RHS at Hyde Hall in Essex on 11th September. 
 

In July there is no meeting as it is our Annual Show to be held at the Ramsey Rural 
Museum (23rd).  This is open to entries from the whole community and is not confined 
to the Club members.  Schedules are now available from me.  We have lots of trophies 
and you might win one of them.  We hope that you will join in to make it a good 
community experience after two years when shows have not been possible.  It is not 
just flowers and vegetables, there are classes for cookery, preserves, crafts, floral art 
and photography. At the end of the show much of the produce is sold by auction 
 

For further information about the club or the programme contact Ian Gaunt 710702; 
ian.gaunt@care4free.net  
 
 

The museum is now open to the public on Saturdays, 
Sundays, Mondays and other bank holidays from 2.00pm to 
5.00pm each day until 30th October. We held the Ramsey 
Fen Fair on 15th May in partnership with the Ramsey 1940’s 
group and the Fenland classic car show.   
 

On the 3rd and 4th June there will be a talk (evening of 3rd 
June) and re-enactment of Hereward the Wake (4th).  More details are available on the 
Ramsey Rural Museum website or Facebook.  The miniature steam and Fire Rally will 
be held on the weekend of 2nd and 3rd July and a week later the Ramsey Carnival will 
be held at the museum (9th July).   
 

An unusual event this year is the National Vintage Cycle meeting on 2nd and 3rd 
September which will include the members of the club riding their cycles around the 
area on both days of the weekend.  Our traditional plough day will be on 25th 
September. Watch the museum website (ramseyruralmuseum.co.uk) for details of our 
events including a series of lectures. 
 

These plans mean that we need more volunteers, especially to help with the opening 
to the public.  This involves staffing the reception and tea room, greeting visitors and 
explaining what is available at the museum. Training will be given as needed.  You can 
give as little or much time as you feel able.   If you would like to help and join our friendly 
group, please contact Ian Gaunt 710702;  ian.gaunt@care4free.net 

mailto:ian.gaunt@care4free.net
mailto:ian.gaunt@care4free.net
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Thank you to everyone who joined our concert, "Spirit of 
Spring" on Saturday 7th May. It was fantastic to see so many 
of you in the audience. We've had lots of lovely feedback too, 
which is always great. It reinforces why we love to sing. 
 

The Thursday after we were straight back to rehearsals for our 
concert in October. Our repertoire will hopefully be Handel's 

‘Coronation Anthems’, Parry's ‘I was Glad’ and Stanford's ‘Te Deum’. We're excited to 
be starting work on these fabulous pieces. 
 

If you're reading this and thinking I'd like to have a go, why don't you come and try. We 
rehearse every Thursday during term time at Ramsey Junior School from 7.30-9.30. 
We're a friendly bunch.                                                                                          Lynne Paul 
 

LOCAL BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

Name of Business Nature of Business Contact Details 
Ashwood Kitchens & Bedrooms 07872969853 

Bruce & Walker Makes fishing blanks and rods 813764 
sales@bruceandwalker.co.uk 

B.S Graves (Electrical) 
Ltd 

Electrician 01480 450243 
boyd@bsgraves.eclipse.co.uk 

Edwards Farm Shop Fruit, vegetables, plants, garden 
sundries 

813247 

Bob Elvis General gardening 07952181779 

Evolution Property 
Services 

Property servicing 07957460899 

Hamilton Plumbing & 
Heating 

All plumbing & heating needs 07824 566215 
hello@hamilton-plumbing,co,uk 

Oasis Therapeutic 
Counselling 

Discrete counselling  07752717723 
hello@oasistherapeutic.com 

Palm Produce  
Natures Candy Foods 

Exclusive brand holder/importer 
Chiefly a Medjool date specialist 

491149 
info@palmproduce.co.uk 

Plumbmurray Household plumbing, kitchen & 
bathroom fitter, tiler 

07749 706599 
plumbmurray@hotmail.co.uk 

SMRHS Commercial & Industrial oil & gas 
service 

info@smrhs.co.uk 

Upwood Auto Repair 
Centre 

Car Maintenance & repairs 711758 

T.R. West Ltd Windows, doors, conservatories, 
cladding 

07834083188 

 

If you run a business based in the  parish and would like to be included in this 
directory, at no charge, please send your details to the editors at: 
upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk
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WHO’S WHO IN THE VILLAGES 
 

Organisation Contact Telephone 

Book Lovers Group Julia Evans 711388 

Chairman of Parish Council Robin Howe 814393 

Community Bus Co-ordinator Dave Blandford 711330 

Community Navigators Beatrice Brown 01480 423065 

County Councillor Terry Rogers rogers@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

Cricket Club Neil Tuffin 812924 

District Councillors Graham Bull graham.bull@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 

HACT: Community Bus  01480 411114 

History Group Ian Gaunt 710702 

Home to Home Pauline McLeod 814114 

Messy Play Chloe Barnes 07758130088 

Nene Valley Gliding Club Peter Valentine 8541653 

Parish Clerk Carol Bilverstone 07835 939547: parishclerk@upwood.org 

Ramsey Bridge Club Paddy Slater 812006 

Ramsey Camera Club Ian Dubock 07501 773641 

Ramsey Choral Society Lynne Paul 07738610524: Lynnepaul62@gmail.com. 

Ramsey & District Garden Club Ian Gaunt 710702 

Ramsey Rural Museum Ian Gaunt 710702 

Ramsey Tennis Club Jonny Wicks 07724 152382 

Seated Exercise Tom Milner info@oakactivities.com 

Small to Tall (Upwood School Clubs) Angie Dean 802086 

St Peter’s Church Matters Jean Place 813742 

St Peter’s Handbells Anne-Marie Cracknell 812195 

Table Tennis Club Jack Holloway 711551 

U3A Enid Hubbard tandehubbard@tiscali.co.uk 

Upwood Community Orchard Av Chauhan-Patel urcaasecretary@gmail.com 

Upwood Craft & Chat Heather Wakefield 814432 

Upwood Golf Society Howard Smith 07770847953: hjnsuk@btinternet.com 
Upwood & Raveley Community Allotments  Liz Carter 813008 
Upwood and Raveley Community Archive Ramsey Rural 

Museum 
815715; treasurer@ramseyrural 

museum.co.uk 

Upwood Academy  Katy Condon 01733 426067 
http://www.tdet.education 

Village Hall Hire Bob Child 815475 
 

 

The editors are diligent but regret that they cannot accept responsibility for any inaccuracies or omissions 
 

Editorial Team:   Lesley Gee 815816; Judith Harvey 710219; Pauline McLeod 814114: 
 
 

NEWSLETTER EMAIL ADDRESS 
upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Deadline for next issue: 15th July 2022 
The Newsletter can also be viewed and downloaded online: www.upwood 

 
 

Printed by: Parrot Print Ltd, Unit 21 Highlode Industrial Estate, Stocking Fen Road, Ramsey PE26 2RB; 
01487 711107, email: rb@parrotprint.co.uk, www.parrotprint.co.uk 

mailto:graham.bull@huntingdonshire.gov.uk
mailto:parishclerk@upwood.org
mailto:Lynnepaul62@gmail.com
http://museum.co.uk/
http://www.tdet.education/
mailto:upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.upwood/
http://www.parrotprint.co.uk/


 16 

FANTASTIC FUND RAISING FOR MAGPAS IN THE PARISH 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Above: Upwood residents Helen & Lilly are once again fund raising and this year, as well 
as a walking a mile every day in May (as in the last 2 years), they held a cake stall in the 
village hall with all the proceeds of both events going to Magpas.  
Below: Upwood Ukuleles passed the £50,000 fund raising target for Magpas in April & 
got a surprise “thank you” visit from Magpas members of staff, Emma and Annette. 
 

 
 


